


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 2, 2022 
 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
ATTN: Craig Raborn, Director of Transportation 
3555 Timmons Lane, Ste 100 
Houston, TX 77027 
 
Re: Barker Cypress Road at US 290 Proposed Improvements – Letter of Support 
 
Dear Mr. Raborn: 
 
Harris County has identified the proposed improvements to Barker Cypress Road at US 290 as a 
high priority. As president of Lone Star College-CyFair, I understand the Barker Cypress corridor 
provides critical infrastructure connectivity for the northwest region of Houston.  However, the 
existing Barker Cypress Road has broken down as a transportation system: 
• The population of Cy-Fair, one of the largest communities in northwest Houston, has 

increased over 50% to nearly three-quarters of a million people since 2000.  The drive times 
of our Cy-Fair residents are severely impacted by the Barker Cypress congestion.  

• The congestion along Barker Cypress negatively impacts travel to and from businesses – 
impacting the economic vitality of the area.   

• As a major transportation route for the Cy-Fair Independent School District (CFISD), Barker 
Cypress congestion impacts children on their daily commute to school. 

• Events held at the CFISD Berry Center, a multi-function venue located just three miles south 
of the project, generate significant traffic, increasing congestion along Barker Cypress at US 
290. 

The proposed project alleviates the above noted issues through widening Barker Cypress Road 
from four to six lanes and improves the intersections at Queenston Boulevard, US 290 
eastbound frontage road and US 290 westbound frontage road. These improvements will 
reduce congestion, increase safety, and improve mobility and air quality. The project will 
improve the health, safety, and quality of life for the residents living in the area and those who 
travel through the area. 
 
We understand the Houston-Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) “Call for Projects” evaluates and 
selects transportation improvement projects for inclusion in the next update of the Regional 
Transportation Plan (RTP) and the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). A project of this 
magnitude, with a significant impact on the northwest region of Houston, warrants federal 
support including transportation improvement dollars. We know that transportation funds are 
not unlimited, and we support that this project should be funded through H-GAC’s project 
selection process. 
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We concur this project is a high priority project for the area.  We would like to express our full 
support for this project and implore the H-GAC to include the Barker Cypress at US 290 
expansion project in the RTP and the TIP. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Valerie Jones, EdD 
President, Lone Star College-CyFair 
 
cc: Harris County Engineering Department 

 



 
 
 
 
July 22, 2022 
 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
ATTN: Craig Raborn, Director of Transportation 
3555 Timmons Lane, Ste 100 
Houston TX 77027 
 
Re: Barker Cypress Road at US 290 Proposed Improvements – Letter of Support 
 
Dear Mr. Raborn: 
 
Harris County has identified the proposed improvements to Barker Cypress Road at US 290 as a high 
priority. As Board President of the Lancaster Community, I understand the Barker Cypress corridor 
provides critical infrastructure connectivity for the northwest region of Houston.  However, the existing 
Barker Cypress Road has broken down as a transportation system: 

• The population of Cy-Fair, one of the largest communities in northwest Houston, has increased 
over 50% to nearly three-quarters of a million people since 2000.  The drive times of our Cy-Fair 
residents are severely impacted by the Barker Cypress congestion.  

• The congestion along Barker Cypress negatively impacts travel to and from businesses – 
impacting the economic vitality of the area.   

• As a major transportation route for the Cy-Fair Independent School District (CFISD), Barker 
Cypress congestion impacts children on their daily commute to school. 

• Events held at the CFISD Berry Center, a multi-function venue located just three miles south of 
the project, generate significant traffic, increasing congestion along Barker Cypress at US 290. 

 
The proposed project alleviates the above noted issues through widening Barker Cypress Road from four 
to six lanes and improves the intersections at Queenston Boulevard, US 290 eastbound frontage road 
and US 290 westbound frontage road. These improvements will reduce congestion, increase safety, and 
improve mobility and air quality. The project will improve the health, safety, and quality of life for the 
residents living in the area and those who travel through the area. 
 
We understand the Houston-Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) “Call for Projects” evaluates and selects 
transportation improvement projects for inclusion in the next update of the Regional Transportation 
Plan (RTP) and the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). A project of this magnitude, with a 
significant impact on the northwest region of Houston, warrants federal support including 
transportation improvement dollars. We know that transportation funds are not unlimited, and we 
support that this project should be funded through H-GAC’s project selection process. 
 
We concur this project is a high priority project for the area.  We would like to express our full support 
for this project and implore the H-GAC to include the Barker Cypress at US 290 expansion project in the 
RTP and the TIP. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Maria Adams 
Board President 
 
cc: Harris County Engineering Department 



Stone Gate I Owners Association 
 
August 15, 2022 
 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
ATTN: Craig Raborn, Director of Transportation 
3555 Timmons Lane, Ste 100 
Houston TX 77027 
 
Re: Barker Cypress Road at US 290 Proposed Improvements – Letter of Support 
 
Dear Mr. Raborn: 
 
Harris County has identified the proposed improvements to Barker Cypress Road at US 290 as a high 
priority. As President of Stone Gate I Owners Association, I understand the Barker Cypress corridor 
provides critical infrastructure connectivity for the northwest region of Houston.  However, the existing 
Barker Cypress Road has broken down as a transportation system: 

• The population of Cy-Fair, one of the largest communities in northwest Houston, has increased 
over 50% to nearly three-quarters of a million people since 2000.  The drive times of our Cy-Fair 
residents are severely impacted by the Barker Cypress congestion.  

• The congestion along Barker Cypress negatively impacts travel to and from businesses – 
impacting the economic vitality of the area.   

• As a major transportation route for the Cy-Fair Independent School District (CFISD), Barker 
Cypress congestion impacts children on their daily commute to school. 

• Events held at the CFISD Berry Center, a multi-function venue located just three miles south of 
the project, generate significant traffic, increasing congestion along Barker Cypress at US 290. 

 
The proposed project alleviates the above noted issues through widening Barker Cypress Road from four 
to six lanes and improves the intersections at Queenston Boulevard, US 290 eastbound frontage road 
and US 290 westbound frontage road. These improvements will reduce congestion, increase safety, and 
improve mobility and air quality. The project will improve the health, safety, and quality of life for the 
residents living in the area and those who travel through the area. 
 
We understand the Houston-Galveston Area Council (H-GAC) “Call for Projects” evaluates and selects 
transportation improvement projects for inclusion in the next update of the Regional Transportation 
Plan (RTP) and the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). A project of this magnitude, with a 
significant impact on the northwest region of Houston, warrants federal support including 
transportation improvement dollars. We know that transportation funds are not unlimited, and we 
support that this project should be funded through H-GAC’s project selection process. 
 
We concur this project is a high priority project for the area.  We would like to express our full support 
for this project and implore the H-GAC to include the Barker Cypress at US 290 expansion project in the 
RTP and the TIP. 
 
Sincerely, 
Stephanie Wade 
Stone Gate I Owners Association 
cc: Harris County Engineering Department 
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